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President’s message- David Collins 
 
Welcome to the second EFCPP&OA Newsletter for 2023.  

It’s been a busy few months, with many events being held and some 

important updates to take note of. 

On Sunday 21st May, the EFCPP&OA Life Members function was held.  

Susie Norton, John Della and Kevin Dale were inducted as Life 

Members in recognition of their excellent contributions to our 

Association over many years.  

This year’s DRC Luncheon, with the theme “How to win a Premiership”, was successfully 

conducted at the RACV Club Melbourne on 24th May. A separate article in this issue provides 

more detail on this great function. 

 

Upcoming functions include the DRC Cocktail Party at Windy Hill on Wednesday 30th August 

(further details and booking link is identified later in this newsletter).  This event promises to be 

an interesting evening, with debut jumpers being presented to four past players and interviews 

with EFC Chairman, Dave Barham and recruiting guru, Adrian Dodoro.  The Association’s Annual 

Dinner will be held on Wednesday 27th September at the Windy Hill Venue. Invitations to this 

event will be sent out in mid-August.  

 

Please note that our online Silent Auction will be held in August and this year, our Annual Raffle 

will also be held online for the first time. Tickets will be available from early September. Full details 

will be emailed to members. 

 

I am pleased to report that we are working closely with the EFC on a number of matters of mutual 

interest and making good progress. It’s great to see that former EFC past player Mark Bolton has 

taken up an executive role in the EFC Administration. His position is Chief Strategy and Growth 

Officer. We’re sure he will make a very valuable contribution to the Club. 

 

I also want to advise that EFCPP&OA Committee member, Barry Besanko is doing absolutely 

outstanding work on behalf of our Association with CTE (Chronic traumatic encephalopathy) and 

associated concussion and head injuries in relation to AFL/VFL past players.  Barry has engaged 

the Combined Past Players Association (CPPA) and together they are working with  
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the AFL and the AFLPA in providing significant additional assistance to AFLPA members in need 

of support. Barry has also organised meetings on this matter with both Andrew Dillon (new AFL 

CEO) and Paul Marsh (AFLPA CEO). Well done, Barry.  

 

As you will be aware, our primary role as a Past Players and Officials Association is to assist 

members who may need support.  This is done on a strictly confidential basis and if you become 

aware of any member who may need support, please contact me on 0419 342 559 or email 

president@efcppoa.com.au 

 

Thanks to our Admin Assistant (Jane Lee) who does a mighty job in putting together and editing 
this Newsletter and also to everyone who has made contributions to it.  
 
 
David Collins 
President 

 

 

Combined Past Players Association Golf Day 

The Combined Past Players Association (CPPA) golf day was held on Friday 28th April at Settlers 

Run Golf Course, Botanic Ridge. Essendon was represented in the Ambrose event by Graeme 

Schultz, David Flood, Kelvin Steel and John McMillan.   

The 17th was their opening hole.  With water stretching down the right-hand side of the hole, it 

was no surprise that the first three drives were well left.  David placed his drive in good position, 

and although it didn’t pitch too close to the 

flag, Kel set the scene with a long birdie 

putt.  Graeme and John were consistent 

in putting their drives in good positions on 

the fairway only to watch Floody fly his 20 

metres further on.  All players contributed 

to providing birdie opportunities and Kel 

continued the early birdie blitz with some 

excellent putting.   

At the end of the round the team 

managed 10 birdies and 8 pars.  A 

handicap of 5.25 returned a net score of 

56.75 to finish in second place behind the 

St Kilda team.  Some fine wine was taken 

home by Graeme, winning the straightest 

drive, leaving his ball 3cm from the rope 

and Kel scoring a NTP on the second 

hole.  An enjoyable day was had by all.    
L-R: David Flood, Kelvin Steel, Graeme Schultz, John McMillan 
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Our Vietnam Veterans                                   Contributed by Jo-Anne Albert 

 

In the lead-up to the Anzac Day game, the club  CEO Craig 

Vozzo, welcomed five of our nine Vietnam Vets to The 

Hangar.  

The men enjoyed a tour of the facility and had a great view 

from the boundary line of the team training in their final 

preparation for the Anzac Day game.  

Joined at lunch by players, coaches and staff, all listened 

intently as Dyson Heppell hosted a Q&A, with each of the past players recalling their memories 

playing at Windy Hill and their service to the country.   

On game day, the veterans were represented by Ian Payne, who took part in the on-field 

formalities, presenting the match-day football to the umpires. 

 

 
EFC Vietnam Veterans 

L-R: Iain ‘Fingers’ Findlay, Peter Whitbourne, John ‘Jock’ Haslett, Ian ‘Porky’ Payne and Greg 
Perry 

April 2023 

Apologies were received from fellow Vietnam servicemen Bill Thompson, Keith Gent, Lindsay 

McGie and Ian ‘Ginger’ Anderson.  We hope you are able to join us for Anzac Day 2024 

gentlemen. 
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EFCPPOA Life Members Function 2023 

 

Approximately 30 EFCPPOA Life members and 

EFCPPOA Committee members attended the 

2023 Life Members Brunch at Windy Hill Venue 

on Sunday 21st May.  It was, as always, a very 

happy and friendly get-together, particularly given 

the EFC’s great 1 point victory the previous 

evening.  

Congratulations to Susie Norton, Kevin Dale and 

John Della who were awarded EFCPPOA Life 

Membership. Susie, Kevin and John were 

presented with EFCPPO&OA Life Membership 

certificates in recognition of their outstanding 

contributions to the EFCPP&OA and Dick 

Reynolds Club over many years. 

It was recognized at the meeting that the 

EFCPPOA Life Members present and those that 

has passed on had made the EFCPPOA what it 

was today.                                                                                       L-R: Kevin Dale, Susie Norton & John Della.                                                                                

                                                                                                                                                

EFCPP&OA Life Members: 

2023 Kevin Dale, Susie Norton, John Della 

2022 Barbara Cullen OAM and Kevin Dale 

2021 Don McKenzie, Greg Brown OAM and Barry Besanko 

2019 John Kilby (D),  Allan Dunn 

2018 Greg Sewell 

2017 David Collins,  Jack Jones (D),  Graham Leydin 

2016 Darryl Gerlach,  Charlie Payne,  Harold Lambert (D) 

2014 Don Gross,  Ron Kirwan (D) 

2012 Jack Feain (D),  Robert Cannan (D) 

2011 Emil Eugene (D), Colin Hooper 

2010 Bruce Reid (D),  Ian Reynolds,  Barry Capuano 

2009 Gary Grainger,  Ron Hare (D), Bruce Heymanson (D),  Alan McGillivray (D) 

2007 Graeme Schultz,  Ian Browning (D),  Peter Harrington (D),  Albert Wilson (D) 

2001 Ted Leehane (D) 

1996 Kevin Parks 

1993 J Benson 

1992 William Brittingham (D) 

                                                                                                                                (D) Deceased 

 

FUNDRAISING ASSISTANCE - As you are aware, the EFCPPOA and Dick Reynolds Club 

run a number of funding raising efforts each year and also an Online Auction. If you are able to 

donate potential prizes for any of these efforts, please email us admin@efcppoa.com.au  
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2023 DRC Luncheon  

 

 

 

The 2023 Dick Reynolds Club (DRC) luncheon with the theme, 

“How to win a Premiership”, took place on 24 May at the RACV 

Club Melbourne.  

Over 170 people attended the luncheon, and we received 

extremely positive feedback on the event.  There was a very 

positive vibe in the room throughout the luncheon, and it was 

evident that everyone was extremely happy to catch up with 

each other in a friendly and relaxed environment. 

Tim Watson did a magnificent job as MC and interviewed four 

different panels of past players from our various premierships 

complimented by video highlights of each victorious Grand 

Final: 

• 1962 & 1965 - John Birt, Barry Capuano & Ken Fraser 

• 1984 & 1985 – Simon Madden, Paul Weston, Garry Foulds & Mark Harvey  

• 1993 – Kevin Sheedy, Gary O'Donnell & Joe Misiti 

• 2000 – Steve Alessio, Jason Johnson, Scott Lucas & Adam Ramanauskas 
 
 

Special thanks to all the panelists for making their 

time available to attend and participate in such an 

entertaining and informative manner. Tim 

certainly asked some probing questions which 

often resulted  

in very humorous answers. All in all, there were 

plenty of laughs and fascinating insights but alas, 

no real answers to the main question except that 

a strong team camaraderie is essential. 

Special thanks goes to the brilliant Barb Cullen 

OAM and to Jane Lee for their outstanding efforts 

in organizing this event and making it so 

successful. Thanks also to the EFCPP&OA and 

DRC Committee members who assisted on the 

day. Your efforts made it all work extremely well. 
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EPPOCC - Essendon Past Players Officials Coffee Club 
 
All members will be delighted to hear that our inaugural meeting of  EPPOCC 
(Essendon Past Players Officials Coffee Club) was an outstanding success. 
EPPOCC grew out an initiative promoted by past players Ken Fraser, John Birt 
& Ian Graham and is coordinated by committee member Graham Leydin.  
 
The initiative seeks to provide another opportunity for members to meet regularly in an informal 
casual setting.  The purpose of maintaining effective communication and sustaining player/official 
relationships is the major focus of meetings.  
 
Those in  attendance at our inaugural meeting included Barry Capuano, Darryl Gerlach, John 
Welsh, Barry Besanko and committee members, Charlie Italia and Ken Gilbertson. 
 
A surprise visit from Geoff Pryor (who was in Melbourne for another engagement), was also well 
received. Geoff, a much-respected player from the mid-sixties and  full back in the losing grand 
final  side of 1968, was a major “player” in the formation of the Players Association. The efforts of 
Geoff and other early pioneers, including David Mackay (Carlton), Gareth Andrews (Geelong), 
the late Des Meagher (Hawthorn) and Don Scott (Hawthorn) was nothing short of heroic. For 
those of us who remember the antagonism and indifference of the VFL administration at that time, 
to have the ability to survive and ultimately thrive is a remarkable story. The Players Association 
fought for little personal gain so that others may prosper. Present day players owe them a great 
debt of gratitude for the conditions and guidelines supporting their participation today. 
 

NEXT EPPOCC CATCH UP 
Date:      Monday 7 August  
Time:       10:30-11:30am 
Venue:     Windy Hill Venue, Cnr Napier & Brewster St, Essendon , 3040. 
Special Guest: Craig Vozzo, EFC CEO. 

 
HOPE TO SEE YOU AT THE COFFEE  CLUB! 
 
 
 

Greg Sewell –  
Happy 90th  Birthday! 
 
Congratulations and our best wishes 
to Greg Sewell who celebrated his 
90th birthday on Friday 30 June 2023. 
 Greg played and coached @ EFC 
and represented Victoria.  He served 
as President leading the club during 
the 1984/85 premiership 
campaigns.  A Life Member of EFC 
and AFL, Greg was inducted as a 
Legend into the EFC Hall of Fame in 
2009.  An outstanding contribution to 
our club. 
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Debut Jumper presentation- 
Thomas Bellchambers and Marcus 
Marigliani 
 
As part of our Association on going agenda of presenting 
past players with their Debut jumper, we recently had the 
pleasure of presenting two jumpers at the Port Adelaide 
game, namely, Thomas Bellchambers and Marcus 
Marigliani, who, are also business partners as 
Commercial builders. 
Marcus having played two games for our Club was 
delighted in receiving his jumper and took the opportunity 
of inviting his mum and dad, wife and son to the event. It 
gives our association much pleasure in seeing how proud 
Marcus was in receiving his jumper and being 
acknowledged by the Club as part of our history.” 
  

                                                                                                                  Marcus Marigliani and family 

 
 
 

1993 Premiership Team – 30-year anniversary 
 

The 1993 Premiership 30th year anniversary was held on Friday the 9th of June at the Olympic 

Room at the MCG. Some 460 people attended the event which also recognised Hall of Fame 

new inductees. All the 1993 players that attended the night were also invited to our game on 

Sunday night, versus Carlton at the MCG. Some 1993 players went into the rooms after the game 

(after a resounding win by the Bombers), where current players recognised and acknowledged 

the 1993 Premiership players and took the opportunity to have a memorable photo together. A 

great gesture by the club. 
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1993 Premiership – reunion 

 

Whilst the Club held a formal event celebrating the 30th anniversary of our 1993 Premiership, 

Paul Wise (Club Doctor) and David Calthorpe came up with the idea of having a reunion function 

for everyone that was involved during the year of 1993.  

 

It was thought that the behind-the-scenes staff (officials, office bearers, fitness and medical staff, 

etc) are not involved in the recognition of such an important anniversary, so everyone involved at 

with the team in 1993, including every player on our list in 1993, were invited to attend a function 

on Saturday 10th  June.  

 

Some past players or officials could not attend the reunion, yet 35 people attended the event. It 

was a resounding success and gave an opportunity for all involved to have a reunion and get 

together and share stories.  

 

Well done to Paul Wise and David Calthorpe for organising the function. It is with intent to have 

a reunion for this group once per year from hereon. 
 

 
 

 

TELL US YOUR NEWS … We welcome news, articles and photographs from all our members. 

If you have experiences, insights and/or photos that you think may be of interest to other 

EFCPPOA members, please feel free to send them to admin@efcppoa.com.au so if 

appropriate, we can include them in future newsletters editions. 
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The 1923 premiership    Contributed by Carolynn Larsen (EFC Historian) 

 

Essendon's 5th premiership in 1923 was built on the famous "Mosquito Fleet", a group of little 

men whose innovative combination of speed and elusiveness changed football. 

Six players were 5'6" (170cm) or less; Charlie Hardy is one of the 

shortest players in VFL/AFL history and "Tich" Shorten's 51kg makes 

him the lightest player. Essendon's lightest current player is Will 

Snelling at 70kg. 

There were stars all over the ground. The speedy small men were 

supported by dashing defenders such as Hall of Fame Legend, Tom 

Fitzmaurice, and the flamboyant Roy Laing. Full-forward Greg 

Stockdale set a new League goalkicking record that year. Ruckman 

Norm Beckton was one of the best big men of his time. They were led 

by captain, Syd Barker, who had been a star with North Melbourne. 

A surprise selection was 33-year-old George Rawle, the League's fourth oldest player on debut 

and only the third player to debut in a Grand Final. 

Essendon's opponent was reigning premiers, Fitzroy, and most expected their bigger and 

stronger team to beat the lighter, quicker Same Olds, but the new look Essendon prevailed, 

winning 8.15.63 to 6.10.46. 

 

 

Reflections of a life-time connection with EFC 

       Contributed by Brendan DeMorton (EFC Doctor) 

What a great night the 150th celebration for Essendon Football Club was!! It was certainly a time 

for reflection for me on my lifetime of association with Essendon Football.  In fact, my connection 

to Essendon FC started about 8 months before I was born as my mother attended the winning 

1950 Grand Final being in the early stages of pregnancy with me!! 

My father used to speak of a young fellow called Jack Jones who lived across the road from them 

as children in Roseberry St, Ascot Vale. He spoke so highly of Jack, but I only came to know him 

in the first 11 years after I returned to work at the football club. My father told me that he was a 

wonderful person and later a wonderful footballer at EFC.  As we all know, sadly, Jack died last 

year with Covid limiting the amount of acknowledgement and numbers of people who could attend 

his funeral. Undoubtedly the funeral would have been huge if not restricted by Covid.  
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From a young age, I was lucky enough to go to the football with my aunt who had a spare seat in 

the Essendon “Club” stand at Windy Hill which is where the Windy Hill Fitness Centre is now. 

When I was a little older, I used to stand on the wing with mum and dad who were both passionate 

Essendon supporters. Dad was a carpenter, and he made a fold up stool so that I could stand at 

about an adult height to be able to see the football!! Later, mum and dad bought tickets for seats 

in the Reynolds stand which is the main remaining stand at the ground now. When they got older 

and stopped going to the football, I took over these tickets and attended there with my family. 

I was also lucky fortunate when, about 40 years 

ago, my great uncle gave me the card that he 

had kept to the “Smoke Social” for Essendon 

Football Club celebrating the 1923 VFL 

premiership. The card itself was starting to 

deteriorate a little so I had it framed so that the 

front and the back of the card could be 

displayed, and the cardboard protected from 

further deterioration. It has a photo of the team, 

and all players signed the card individually. It is 

amazing to think that next year will be 100 years 

since that “Smoke Social”. Life has moved on a lot since those times, and one cannot imagine 

now having a “smoke social”. 

My other association with Essendon Football Club was through my uncle from a young age, in 

fact, when I was only one year of age, he was the vice-captain of the Essendon under 19 side of 

which Greg Sewell was a member. Greg remained a good friend of my uncle throughout his life  

 

and still maintains some indirect association with the family. My aunt had kept an Essendon FC 

Blazer from the 1952 under-19s team, and I showed Greg the photograph of it and brought back 

a lot of memories for him as well. 

I am currently in my 13th year as one of the club doctors at Essendon and was previously there 

in the early 90s for about four years in a lesser medical role at that time. In my role over those 2 

periods, I have been privileged to work with Dr Bruce Reid for probably 16 of those years – a 

legend of the football club. With the retirement of Dr Ian Reynolds (who I took over from at the 

club and worked with in the early 1990s at EFC) and Bruce’s death, I see even more of the 

Essendon’s retired players as patients, which I regard as a real honour and connection with the 

past, having seen many of these players on the field in their playing days. 

 I feel very privileged to be an Essendon Club Doctor and be associated with the club of which 

I've been a lifelong supporter. Even more privileged did I feel when I was given life membership 

in December 2021. 
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Where Are They Now? 
 

Geoff Pryor 

Years played: 1965-1974 
Games: 137 
Goals: 8 
Number/s worn: 21 (1965), 35 (1966-1970) & 31 (1973-1974) 
 

 
What did you do, football wise, following your playing days with Essendon? 
 
After I stopped playing, I had a job overseas. 
 
What job/jobs did you pursue following your playing days, including what you are doing 
currently? 
 

• Represented Australia within the then Trade Commissioner service.   

• Employed as a political organizer and Ministerial adviser.  

• Set up and operated my own consultancy firm. 

• Managed for a non-profit company, NSW Government programs within the SE of NSW 
covering sustainable business development with a focus on waste stream management. 

 
Are you still working? 
   
Formally no, but I lead an active life across different community sectors. 
 
Have you suffered with any post football injuries and have any required surgery? 
 
I have a pace maker now, as a result of suffering from an atrial fibrillation, which my specialist at 
the time, claimed was a result of the stress from the physical demands of football, but this link is 
probably very hard to prove. Otherwise I’m very fortunate to be generally in good health. 
 
Do you have any ongoing medical problems?  
 
No – just getting older. 
 
What are your thoughts on the modern game, and how would you change any of the areas 
that you don’t like! 
 
I am impressed by the skills and physical fitness of players, but find watching the game, when 
that is possible in an impoverished Canberra free-to-air TV coverage situation, probably not so 
engaging.  
 
Whilst recognizing the strength and speed of players today and the potential damage that 
collisions can have on players short- and long-term health, (both for men and women), a core 
ingredient of a ‘gladiator’ sport such as Aussie rules is body contact, and this is slipping away, 
along with contested marking in general play.   
 
Changing these circumstances requires some deep thinking about the nature of sport in society 
and how key stakeholders might respond to these issues and pressures. 
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Do you have any special anecdotes from your playing time to pass onto other past 
players? 
 
In my last year at Essendon, towards the very last game of the season, Jim Bradley (fitness 
coach) was brought out to a training session and he had a video camera and filmed players 
kicking styles. I was included in this.  
 
It was the first time I had properly seen my fluid and elegant kicking style. As I watch these days 
the full backs kick 100 miles and go direct to players positions, I pity the strategic weakness of 
this attribute. The opposition can expect such a play, unless someone has sneaked off to a hidden 
part of the ground.  Practice dealing with a wobbly floating punt, off-line from the way the body is 
positioned, and thus the ball goes to the unexpected part of the ground, was a decided team 
advantage, and I still await credit for this clever ploy, and as well  as the help it provided to general 
fitness.  
 
 

Who were your mates in your playing days with Essendon, do you 
keep in touch? 
 
Over time, one tends to be closest to those playing in the team of one’s 
first year and, as we all know, those picked to play in defensive positions 
are naturally close knit and supportive of each other.  However, over a 
longer-term, older players finished their playing days and new players 
came along and new friendships developed. I was really fortunate in 
experiencing such a playing group transition at Essendon, and thus 
enjoyed the company of many great people.  
 

 
Who were the players you most admired in your playing days at Essendon? 
 
For Essendon: In a successful club like Essendon at the time I played, it’s not hard to admire so 
many, but, at the risk of being selective and thus overlooking so many really great players and 
people,  for a range of different but position-related reasons, players such as Barry Davis, Darryl 
Gerlach, Don McKenzie, Jack Clark, Allan Noonan, Laurie Maloney, Michael Moss represent a 
spectrum of the skills of players I admired in the club. 
 
Other teams: 
Jesaulenko, Hudson, Nichols, again reflecting those against whom one came up against in 
games.  
 
 
Do you have any comments that you would like to pass on about your time at Essendon? 
 
I found the players, coaches and staff at Essendon by and large, were a great bunch of 
interesting, vital and dedicated people. The more public clashes reported at times in the media 
between club administrators and players overshadowed what was otherwise a successful and 
cohesive club. I think a special attribute of the club was the number of past players of my era who 
went on to play active leadership roles within its administration. 
 
My present football interest includes concern for the undue commercialisation of Aussie Rules 
Football. Aussie Rules is unique as a game, being a home grown sport and which should be 
enjoyed at all levels and locations across the country. The AFL Commission, I believe, presently 
has too great a focus upon profit at the expense of the idea of sport and well-being in the wider 
community. The looming health issues associated with brain damage to players through collisions 
perhaps should be addressed within this, (what I consider to be), an inappropriate commercial 
focus. Past Players might begin or continue a broader conversation about this matter.  
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 We were saddened to hear of the passing of EFCPP&OA members: 

Vale John “Killer” Kilby 

 
“The players call me 'Killer'. I don't like the name, but they 
gave it to me in 1968” 
 

John’s contribution to EFC was vast, joining the club in 

1965 as U19’s Head Trainer, then progressed to Reserves 

Head Trainer in 1979-1983 and Seniors Head trainer in 

1984-1996. 

John then remained employed by the club as the team’s Medical Assistant, until his retirement in 
2018 at the age of 82.  

An EFC & EFCPP&OA Life Member, Killer served the club with distinction  and was a much loved 
and respected figure around the club.  
 
  
Below is a summary of Killer’s outstanding service to our Club: 
  

• Commenced with the EFC in the middle of 1965, with full appointment at the start of 
1966 with the Under 19’s. 

• Approximately 13 years as Head Trainer with the Under 19’s, until 1979 at $3 per week 
salary 

• Appointed as Head Trainer of the Reserves in 1979. 
• Appointed as Head Trainer of the Seniors in 1984. 
• Was a state representative in 1985, 1990 and 

1996. 
• The Seniors won Premierships in 1984, 1985, 

1993 whilst he was Head Trainer, and 2000 as 
Medical Assistant. 

• Was replaced in 1996 as Head Trainer but 
remained employed as Medical Assistant. 

• Attended every skills training session since that 
time, 3 times per week, even in his 80’s. 

• He still attended every Melbourne based home 
game during the 2018 season taping players 
ankles. 

• EFC  & EFCPP&OA Life Member                          2019:    John ‘Killer’ Kilby receives   
               EFCPP&OA Life Membership   
        from then President, Barry Capuano. 

 
As sign of respect and testament to John, over 130 people attended his funeral including 
Essendon Football Club Players and Officials from the past 8 decades and 13 
Captains. The church service was followed by a wake function, appropriately held at Windy Hill 
Venue, where 100 people attended, reminiscing and sharing stories about Killer. 
It was a wonderful celebration of a man that dedicated his life to the Essendon Football Club and 
lived the life he wanted. 

 

Rest in Peace Killer  
 Facebook  Twitter 

https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https://essendonfcpastplayers.com.au/vale-john-killer-kilby/
https://twitter.com/share?url=https://essendonfcpastplayers.com.au/vale-john-killer-kilby/
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Vale Barry Colliver  

A talented footballer, Barry won the U19s best and fairest in 1952 and 

then played 7 games for Essendon between 1954-1955. Barry passed 

away on 19th May 2023. 
 Facebook  Twitter 

Rest in Peace Barry 
 

 

Vale Noel Bosch 

Noel worked at Essendon Football Club in a number of roles through the 1980s and early 1990s 
as a Player Development Officer and also as a Recruitment Officer. 
 
As such he played a very important role in recruitment and list development, particularly of the 
“1993 Baby Bombers” team. 
 
He was greatly respected and highly regarded by all who knew. 
 

Rest in Peace Noel 

 
Vale Dr. John Giltinan 
 
 Dr John Giltinan spent 9 wonderful years involved with the Essendon Football Club in the 
1970's.    
 
"The Doc" as he was affectionately known, passed away peacefully on 24 July 2023.  
  

Rest in Peace John 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https://essendonfcpastplayers.com.au/vale-barry-colliver/
https://twitter.com/share?url=https://essendonfcpastplayers.com.au/vale-barry-colliver/
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2023 DRC Cocktail Party  – bookings now open! 
    

 
 

 

                   
                                    
                                   Don’t miss out !  

https://www.trybooking.com/CJXYG
https://www.trybooking.com/CJXYG
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EFC List of Missing Past Player Photos 

The EFC Past Player profiles are an essential part of the history and culture of the EFC.   

 

Up until 2014, there was a profile on every player who had represented the EFC, even if was for 

one match only.  At the end of every season, a profile was prepared by the EFC on players who 

had left the Club that year. In years following 2014, no profiles were prepared or published and 

in fact the existing profiles were not available for public viewing on the EFC Website.  

 

In recent times the EFCPP&OA took on the role to update player profiles. Thanks to the 

outstanding work of Caroline Larson and Barry Capuano,  all player profiles have now been 

updated with photos (where photos are available). Gavin Keane's company, Simple ID Pty Ltd, is 

in the process of preparing them for placement of our own website and these will be able to view 

soon. 

 

Below is a list of the 113 players that we are still seeking photos for their player profile.  

If you have or know anyone that might have photos of anyone on the list, please advise Barry 

Capuano on 0407592979 

 

Name Years Other teams played with 

Alexander, James  1918-1919 Ascot Vale Juniors 

Anderson, Fred  1908 
Queenstown-Mechanics Club- Mt 
Lyall District Tas 

Anderson, John or Jim 1913 EDFL                  

Bates, Michael  1971 Reservoir Old Boys 

Bennett, Clifford or George 1907 Preston FC   

Blencowe, John F.  1912 
Geelong 1914, Port Melbourne, 
Nagambie 

Campbell, James  1908 
Preston FC, Maldon, Ballarat 
Imperials 

Cerini, Athol L.  1928 
Wodonga Juniors, Flemington 
Presbyterians 

Coffey, Bill J. 1918 Ascot Vale 

Comber, Charles F. 1915 Blackburn 

Cooper, Rupert F.  1909 Romsey 

Coward, S. George       
1935, 1937 

North Melbourne 1939-1941, St. 
Pauls 

Crawley, Val  1910 Northcote 

Cullen, James Thomas 
1899 

South Melbourne 1899, Carlton 
1904, Port Melbourne  

Currie, Daniel  1898 Perth 

Day, Harold  1915   

Dickenson, Harold R.   1933 Carlton Reserves, Cobram 

Edwards, Charles F.  1913 Melbourne 1913, Beverley 

Ellington or Elkington, Henry S.  1914 Nhill  

Evans, Marcus 1901 Beverley 

Everard, J.  1905 Castlemaine 

Feehan, Harold J.A.  1915 Ascot Vale Juniors 

Fehring, Charles H.  1921 
Richmond 1917-1919, Hawthorn 
VFA 
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Flynn, Edward 1903 Preston VJFA 

Furlong, Phillip F. M.  1918 Carlton District 

Garton, Charles  1906 Benalla 

Gibson, Phil  1906 
Yarraville Juniors, Essendon 
Association 

Godfrey, Bruce M.  1912 Richmond 1910, Trentham 

Gordon, James  1913-1914 Elsternwick 

Gosling, Richard 
Leo                     

1926-1927   St. Johns.    

Grace, William  1900 Fitzroy Crescent 

Graham, John A. 1897 Riversdale 

Gray, Alf B.  1898-1902 Wesley College 

Green, John  1906 Collingwood Juniors 

Greenwood, Tom  1918 Northcote 

Gubbins, Thomas  1930-1931 Williamstown, Railways 

Gyles or Giles, Harry  1934 Caulfield City 

Hansen or Hanson, William Leo 1913 Railways 

Hartigan, Gerald B.  1931 Coburg 

Hemmingway, George  1918 Moonee Ponds 

Hubbert, Henry J.  1937 Mont Albert 

Hunting, Frank A.  1933 South Camberwell 

Hurren, Francis J.  1914-1915 Hawthorn VMFL 

James, Malcom  1927 Brunswick 

Jenkins, Barnet H.  1907 West Melbourne 

Johnson, Jack  1947 North Essendon Meths 

Kennedy, Cornelius  1906 Seymour 

King, Neil or Norm Mc L 1914-1915 Ascot Vale 

Kyme, William H.  1912 Echuca, Williamstown 

Lavelle, James  1918 Coburg District 

MacRae or McCrae, Malcolm 1930-1933 Ascot Vale, Fitzroy 1932 

Masters, Edgar 1911 Brighton, Prahran 

Mathieson, Albert  1905 Brunswick 

May, John  1970 
West Coburg, Montmorency, 
Parkdale 

Maynard, Richard, B.  1921 Essendon Association 

McCartney, Charles  1899 
West Melbourne, South Melbourne 
1897 

McCleary, Norman L.  1933 Watchupga 

McDonald, Archibald  1905 Mansfield, Melbourne 

McDonald, Edwin 1905 Nagambie 

McDonald, Patrick J. 1919 Victorian Railways, Yarraville Juniors 

McGarity, Jack M. F.  1918 Metropolitan Gas Company 

McHardy, Allan  1936 Essendon Church of Christ 

McNeil, J. Victor  1913-1914 St Kilda, Prahran 

Meadows, John  1903 Violet Town 

Moore, James H.  1913 Melbourne 1911 

More, Ivan M.  1919 North Melbourne 

Morgan, Gavin R.  1933-1934 Woodlands (VFML) 

Morley, Charles H.  1906 Paddington (Died in 1st World War) 
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Morris, Michael  1901 Footscray Juniors 

Munro, Douglas  1937 Ascot Vale 

Nankervis, Victor A. P.  1915,1918 Fitzroy 1918 Balmain Juniors VFML 

O’Connor, Albert  1915, 1918 Port Melbourne Juniors, Footscray? 

Pike, John  1913 East Geelong 

Plummer, Henry G.  1934 Essendon Church of Christ 

Prismall, George H. 1935 Brunswick, Fitzroy Reserves 

Raisbeck, Ralph  1922-1923 Essendon Association 

Regan, Edward  1931 Elsternwick 

Rice, Hurtle V.  1909 Oakleigh Juniors 

Richards, Almond T  1936 Eaglehawk 

Robertson, Patrick G.   1919-1920   

Sarsfield, Vernard I.  1929 Ballarat Imperials 

Sawyer, Harry J. 1918 Footscray Juniors 

Scott, William E.  1915 Fitzroy 1912 

Shaw, Alan  1944-1945 Coburg District, Brunswick 

Shippen or Shippar, Joseph T.  1903 Richmond Juniors 

Sinclair, Colin J.  1915, 1918 South Melbourne Juniors 

Smail, Lindsay  1930 
Ascot Vale, Sandringham, 
Williamstown 

Smith, Louis  1908 Preston Districts 

Stephenson, John B.    1907 Balmain NSW, Yarraville 

Stewart, Horace  1898 Launceston 

Storey, Mervyn H.  1934 Victor Socials FDL, Yarraville 

Sutherland, Donald S.  1919 
Hawthorn, North Launceston, 
Yarraville 

Sykes, Albert S. 1907 North Melbourne Juniors 

Tait, Hugh A.  1913 University, Oakleigh 

Taylor, James 1918   

Teather or Tether, Charles E.  
1906-1907, 
1910 

Essendon Juniors 

Thomas, Enos  1922 Melbourne 1921Ringwood 

Turner, John C.  1913 Maribyrnong, Coburg 

Walker, Rob 
1913-1915, 
1919-1920 

Footscray VFA, Hawthorn MJFA 

Ward, George H.  1901 Richmond City Juniors 

Watson, Percy  1920 Macedon 

White, Jim or A.W. 1897 Preston 

Wilson, Herbert N.  1913, 1919 Hawthorn WJFA 

Wilson, James  1906 Essendon District 

Wood, John A.  1910 Preston 

Wylie, William  1915, 1918   

 

                 


